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Committee Reports 
 
Curriculum Committee – Mrs. Rounds 

• Mrs. Rounds reported that the Curriculum Advisory Committee met on May 8th.  Tina 
Wasserbauer gave a presentation on the school nutrition program. 

• Ms. Anderson advised the Board that HS math, physics and social studies texts are 
available for review in her office.  Similarly, a revised Physics course of study is also 
available for review.  All of these items will be on next week’s board agenda for 
approval. 

• Ms. Anderson shared a draft with the Board outlining the changes to current practices in 
student recognition (raking, weighted grades, val/sal, academic letter, etc) that the RRHS 
counseling and admin team will present to the Board at next Thursday’s business 
meeting. 

Facilities Committee – Mr. Milano 
• Mr. Swartz reported that the Facilities Committee met prior to the May Committee-of-

the-Whole meeting.  They are diligently working on closing all loose ends with the 
construction projects. 

Finance Committee – Mr. Swartz 
• Mr. Swartz advised the group that a draft of the 5-year forecast went out via email and 

will be on the May 22nd Board agenda.  The Finance Committee will meet prior to the 
May meeting. 

• Mr. Markus told the group that the property tax revenue has been higher than expected 
and that RRCSD would get an advance from the County the next day (5/15/14). 

Policy and Legislation Committee – Dr. Fancher 
• Dr. Shoaf reported that he reached out to Senator Tom Patton, asking for his support of 

the minimum funding bill for schools. 
School Community – Ms. Goepfert  

• Mrs. Rounds reported that the Coalition for Youth Asset Development met on May 8th 
and Krissie Miller, who recently became the Program Supervisor for the Rocky River 
Recreation Department, presented. 

• Mrs. Rounds attended the League of Women Voters meeting in May, where Sgt. George 
Lichman gave a presentation on the COPS in Schools program and the MARCS radio 
system. 

• Ms. Goepfert advised the group that Kerry Capka would attend the May 22nd Board 
meeting to give a full update on the Rocky River Department of Recreation Committee 
meeting. 

• Dr. Fancher attended the PTA Installation lunch and reported that all of the PTA 
members were celebrated. 

 
 
/jf 


